
Minutes Coleridge Pre-school AGM
Date Wednesday 12th October 2022  
Contacted Outgoing 

committee

Vicky Scott-Hake
Emma Callaway
Vicky Cave

New Committee

Lydia Vanstone.  
(remaining)
Rosie Barrett.      
(remaining)
Laura Hosking
Kiera Brabon
Sophie Brooks

Notes Action/V
ote

Chair report. 
Good evening and welcome, thank you for attending 
this year’s AGM both personally and electronically. 
This AGM is to cover Coleridge Pre-school Playgroup 
and out of school provision for the year ending 
December 2021. We would like to thank all the 
Committee, staff, and parents of Coleridge Pre-school 
for all their help and support during the unprecedented
times we had to go through. 

Ashleigh, informed the meeting that the year had 
started off in a very good position, with COVID 19 
restrictions to the forefront of everyday life for 
everyone.
Heidi left the pre-school mid-way through the first half 
of the year
Tania started her level 3 training and has proved to be 
a great addition to the pre-school and staff.
Also due to COVID-19 the out of school provision was 
still closed until restriction were lifted in June, which 
combined with low numbers in pre-school meant the 
overall income to Coleridge took again a drop. And we 
had to carefully to remain the future of Coleridge. But 
as you will see in the financial report, we did maintain a
good end to the year despite a small loss which was to 
be expected. 

We would also like to remind members that the pre-
school has been a part of Ottery St Mary for over 50 
years and that we own the building and are responsible
for the complete upkeep and ask if anyone can spare 
any time or knows anyone willing to help with 
maintaining the building if they could please speak to 
member of committee or Ashleigh. There is a list of jobs
that need attention as staff have skills and have done a 
remarkable job of keeping things going however, they 
are limited to small DIY areas. There are some larger 
and more skilled jobs that were scheduled for 
completion over the last year, but unfortunately these 
have not been done. Again, because with COVID-19 and

 



reduced income. However, the committee and staff did 
ensure that the fire alarm system was completely 
replaced at the end of the year.
We also would remind all Coleridge members the need 
to do some very large fundraising to be able to 
complete work needed. With the COVID restrictions we 
were extremely limited on fundraising options however 
we are able to conduct things better now and have lots 
of ideas we would like to discuss as well as hoping for 
ideas from yourselves. 

The committee would also like to say thank you to Pat 
Moore for overseeing the books, something Annamarie 
arranges and is another thing we are looking for 
someone to take over doing.

Annamarie financial report.
Annamarie had provided copies of the financial report 
which had been checked and signed off by an 
independent financial adviser. Pat Moore 
The pre-school is a registered charity and we receive 
income from DCC for the pre-school children’s fees, 
fee’s from parents that have unfunded children or 
children attending over the hour’s they can claim as 
well as the children that attend the out of school 
provision, this generally covers the running cost, 
however it is important that we continue with 
fundraising as this does ensure not only the upkeep of 
the building but also support with advertising the pre-
school.  

Again, parents were offered copies of the accounts and 
more copies can be printed on request. Lydia, informed 
parents that if there were any questions both 
Lydia/Ashleigh would be happy to answer them.

----------------------------------

We went on to say some policies had been reviewed and
these were available for parents to view and would be 
adopted after the vote had been done.  

Lydia, informed parents we would say a big thank you 
to the committee members who also stayed to see 
Coleridge through. It had again been a very unusual 
year and they had agreed to form a committee for the 
following year.  

Lydia also assured parents that at committee meetings 
no child or parent would be mentioned by name, when 
discussing funding and any issues concerning the pre-
school all details of parents and children with Coleridge
pre-school are strictly confidential and we work within 
our Data protection policy.



Lydia, informed the meeting that parents on committee 
who wished to remain, were, herself and Rosie Barrett. 
Lydia voiced that she was happy to stand for Chair this 
year. Ashleigh had stated that she is happy to stand as 
staff representative to the committee. 
Laura Hosking and Kiera Brabon have approached 
Ashleigh and stated they would like to join the 
committee as parents of children who attend Coleridge.
We asked if any other parents wished to join committee,
and Sam Brooks said that his wife Sophie would 
volunteer she was just unable to attend then we 
continued forward with the vote. All were carried 
forward with no objection.

With all information shared with parents and there 
being no further business the meeting was ended. 

Signed – LVanstone (new chair)  Date – 13.10.22














